TUESDAY NICHT, MARCH 24, 1936.

The Washington County Fair Board met with representatives of the Farmers Unions and the Granges in the chamber of commerce rooms, Hillsboro, at 8:00 P.M. All members of the fair board present, and li representatives of the Farmers Unions and Granges, President Hesse presided.

The minutes of the last meeting were read. President Hesse explained the purpose of the meeting to be that the County Court had refused to guarantee any sum of money for a Fair for this year, and he wished to know what the different organizations thought of having a fair or not having one.

Members of the fair board were called on to state their views, after which all those present discussed the matter at length. It was the unanimous opinion of all those present that there should be a fair, a 4H club fair rather than none at all, but they wished to have a general fair.

Mr. Forsythe of the Hillsboro Grange stated that there would be a meeting Wednesday night at Tigard of the representatives of all the Granges in the county and he would ask if they would all be willing to put in their booths this year without any premiums.

Mr. Orr, representing the Farmers Union was sure that the different Unions would do the same thing, and was also sure that they would go out and raise some money for the Fair. Some splendid offers of help along this line were made.

The fair board were invited to meet with the Farmers Union on Saturday, April 4, and then see what the Granges would do before making a definite decision.

Moved and seconded that we have a fair. Carried unanimously. On motion the meeting adjourned.

Mrs. Ed. L. Moore, Secretary.